Queensland Government

Cabinet June 2012

Establishment of the Commission of Inquiry to review the progress of the implementation of the Forde Inquiry and the Crime and Misconduct Commission Inquiry and to chart a new road map for child protection over the next decade

Attorney-General and Minister for Justice 

1. [bookmark: _GoBack]As part of the Queensland Government’s 100 day action plan, the Government committed to establish an ‘Inquiry to review the progress of the implementation of the recommendations of the Forde Inquiry and Crime and Misconduct Commission (CMC) Inquiry and to chart a new road map for child protection for the next decade’. 
2. The Commission’s focus will be on charting a new road map for Queensland’s child protection system and any reforms required to ensure that Queensland’s child protection system achieve the best possible outcomes to protect children and support families. 
3. The Commission of Inquiry will operate from 1 July 2012 and will report to the Premier by 30 April 2013. The Commission’s report will be released publicly once finalised.
4. Cabinet approved the establishment of the Commission of Inquiry into the Queensland child protection system which has broad terms of reference to review and report on the effectiveness of Queensland’s current child protection system.
5. Attachments
· Nil.

